ББК 81.2 Англ A65

> Навчальний посібник відповідає чинній програмі з англійської мови.

Рецензенти:

- **В. В. Зіневич**, доцент кафедри германських і романських мов Київського національного лінгвістичного університету, кандидат філологічних наук;
- **С. С. Нагорна**, доцент кафедри германських і романських мов Київського національного лінгвістичного університету, кандидат філологічних наук.

Андерсен, Ганс Крістіан.

А65 Русалонька / Ганс Крістіан Андерсен. Гензель і Ґретель / Брати Грімм; адапт. та вправи Л. В. Чернової. — К.: Арій, 2016. — 64 с. — (Читаю англійською).

ISBN 978-966-498-414-7.

Книга містить адаптовані тексти казок «Русалонька» славетного данського письменника Ганса Крістіана Андерсена та «Гензель і Ґретель» братів Грімм, а також вправи, метою яких є перевірити розуміння тексту, відпрацювати та закріпити лексику і граматичні конструкції, сприяти розвитку мовленнєвих навичок. Вправи розроблено з урахуванням сучасних вимог методики викладання іноземних мов.

До книги додається англо-український словник. Призначена для учнів загальноосвітніх і спеціалізованих шкіл, гімназій, ліцеїв, а також широкого кола читачів, які вивчають англійську мову самостійно.

ББК 81.2 Англ

ISBN 978-966-498-414-7

- © Чернова Л. В., адаптація, вправи, словник, 2015
- © Видавництво «Арій»®, 2015



The Little Mermaid

Chapter I

The Sea King and his daughters live in the ocean. The water is blue and very, very deep. There are flowers and plants and fish, big and small. At the bottom of the sea stands the castle of the Sea King. It has coral walls and long windows. The shell roof opens and closes. The water flows over them. You can see very beautiful pearls.

Activities

Task I. Are the sentences True or False? Correct the false sentences:

- 1. The water in the ocean is black.
- 2. The Sea King lives in the palace.
- 3. The shell roof opens and closes.
- 4. You can not see very beautiful pearls.

Task II. Answer the questions:

- 1. Is the water in the ocean blue or black?
- 2. Is there a castle or a palace at the bottom of the sea?
- 3. Can you see very beautiful pearls or shells?



Chapter II

The Sea King has no wife. His mother looks after her grand-daughters. They are six beautiful children. All day long they play in the castle or work in a beautiful garden on little flower-beds. One has a form of a whale, another has a form of a little mermaid. There is a round flower-bed like the sun. It has pretty red flowers and a beautiful statue of a handsome boy. The Little Mermaid likes the world above the sea very much. She asks her old grandmother to tell her all about ships and towns, people and animals.

Activities

Task I. Write and point to the parts of the body of the Little Mermaid:

ear eye finger hand tail head hair mouth nose thumb



Task II. Match the beginning of the sentence with the ending:

- 1) The Sea King has
- a) a form of a whale
- 2) The Sea King has
- b) a form of a little mermaid
- 3) The flower-bed has
- c) no wife
- 4) The flower-bed has
- d) six beautiful children



Chapter III

When they are fifteen years old they can see the world above the sea. They can sit on the rocks in the moonlight and see great ships, forests and towns. The next year, one of the sisters rises up from the bottom of the ocean. She sees the earth as people do. She tells the others what she sees on her first visit. There are so many things they want to hear about.